

December 19, 2024

Mayor Simon Yu and Council City of Prince George 1100 Patricia Blvd. Prince George, BC V2L 3V9

Reference: 10075

Re: 2023 FireSmart Community Funding and Supports – Prince George Wildfire Mitigation Actions 2023

Dear Mayor Yu and Council,

Thank you for providing the final report, dated October 18, 2024, for the above noted project. We have reviewed your submission, and all reporting requirements have been met.

The final report notes a total eligible expenditure of \$200,000.00. Based on this, a payment in the amount of \$100,000.00 will follow shortly by electronic fund transfer. This represents final payment of the grant and is based on 100% of the total reported expenditure (to a maximum of the approved grant \$200,000) minus the initial payment of \$100,000 provided in January 2024.

I would like to congratulate the City of Prince George undertaking this project and responding to the opportunity to build wildfire resiliency in your community.

The 2025 program is currently accepting applications until September 30, 2025.

If you have any questions, or if we can provide any assistance, please contact 250-356-7123 or cri@ubcm.ca.

Sincerely,

Lynsay Pacey, Program Officer

cc: Jesse Labatiuk, Environmental Specialist Andrea Rainey, Prince George Fire Centre

The Community Resiliency Investment program is funded by the Province of BC